Fairgrove Township January, 2015

The Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on January 19, 2015 at 7:35 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustee Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  Hadeway was absent.

Also present were Cemetery Sexton Doug Foster and Policeman Scarbrough.  Absent were Assessor Young and Zoning Administrator Turner.

The minutes from the December meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and Aeder supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to appoint Carl Childs and Brian Pike to a 3 year term on the Township Planning Commission.  Approved.  They will be in office thru 2017. 

Mr. Bill Bushaw, from the Tuscola County EDC, was present to inform the board about the upcoming special election to be held on Feb. 24, 2015 for a 2/10 mill for operations.

He showed a short video and answered questions from the board.  He also informed us about the milage question, on the same ballot, for the Veterans.  They are asking for a .17 mil for operations.  These are both for 6 years.  

*The Akron Fire Department will hold a Board meeting on February 10, 2015 at the Akron Hall.

*The Planning Commission will meet Feb. 3, 2015, 7:00 p.m.  They are working on the Master Plan.

*MMR is holding open houses at their base in Saginaw for their 20th anniversary.  There were various dates.

The Township will have a couple bridges replaced or repaired during 2015:

*Sheridan Rd. just north of Fairgrove Road will be replaced.

*Dutcher and Merry Rd, just east of Merry Rd., to be determined what they will do.  It is a large bridge on an angle.

Foster gave a short cemetery report.  He mentioned that he had about the same amount of burials in 2014 as in 2013.  McQuillan moved to accept the report.  Day supported.

Police report: The budget for 2015 will be approximately $16,200.00, this includes the board meetings.  The Township has been fairly quiet.  McQuillan moved to accept this report, Day supported. 

The insurance policy was presented for approval.  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to accept the policy at a cost of $6,248.00.  Approved.

The Financial report was given.  Goodchild moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved.  John gave a report on a MREC meeting he attended.  This is the group that is working on the Wind Tax issues.

Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to honor the request of David LeValley for removing 2.02 acres from a 116 contract.  The property is in Sec. 23, on Deckerville home, his parent’s home.  This was approved.

We discussed the following issues:

*The need for insulation for the Hall.  Aeder will contact a person from Ubly

*Upgrdes to the parking lot, west of the orginial parking lot.  McQuillan will contact someone about a price on the upgrade and paving.

*Web site, the Clerk will contact the County for more information on their tech person.

Day moved and McQuillan supported to pay the bills as presented.  Approved.

At&t                                            114.49

Security Lock                              126.42

Keith Aeder                                 616.67

John McQuillan                           607.73

Karen Goodchild                         650.00

Deb Young                               1,250.00

Doug Foster                              1,400.00

Bruce Turner                                 69.26

Village of Fairgrove                      58.00

Karen Goodchild                           89.19

DTE Energy                                115.10

John Hancock USA                  4,500.00

Tuscola County Rd. Comm    59,631.21
Consumers Energy                      129.36

Tuscola County                            746.41

Caro Publishing                           198.00

Tuscola County Clerk                 147.00

Spicer Group                            3,968.93

Diva Disposal                          5,993.20

Fairgrove Oil Co.                       110.37

AT&T                                           35.00

GreatLakes Mapping               1,200.00

Dennis Hadeway                           50.79

Void

John Hancock                              37.50

US Treasury                               303.81

Deb Young                                  74.19

Void

Mike Day                                   170.84

DTE                                             15.64
The next meeting will be February 16, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  Having no other business, Aeder moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

